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    11th October 2017


At Kay Park Parish Church Kilmarnock, on Wednesday eleventh of October two 
thousand and seventeen years, which day Kirk Session met and was duly constituted with prayer.

Sederunt: Rev Kim Watt Interim Moderator, Mrs J Grant Clerk and other ruling Elders 
as per register with apologies noted. The Meeting was constituted with reading and 
prayer.
The List of Business: the agenda as submitted by the Clerk was approved.
Minutes of the Previous Meeting: held on 13th September 2017 were approved and 

signed.
Matters Arising: a)  Use of Church premises for Events – after discussion it was agreed
that Raffles and events such as a Race Night can take place in the premises so long as 

there are no cash prizes.

DELIVERANCE:  Raffles and Race Nights are permitted but no cash prizes.

b)  Heart Start Training - Approximately 14 names had been received. Mr Dyet will 
proceed with the arrangements to facilitate this training.

c) Harvest Thanksgiving – the Moderator commented on the generosity of the 
Congregation and the amount of food, which had been, donated which was gladly 
welcomed by the Salvation Army, who would distribute the food.

Correspondence: a)  Letter from CARTA – Acquiring proper permission to carry out
any alterations to church buildings
b)  Email Church of Scotland – Opportunities for Service through the Councils and 

Committees of the Church

c)  Email Church of Scotland – Weekend of Invitation Roadshow 23-26 October 2017

at various locations

d)  Email Church of Scotland – Sleep in the Park – a mass Sleep-out to end Homelessness in Scotland for good – Sat 09th December 2017 in Princes Street Gardens Edinburgh

e)  Email Church of Scotland – How to Make Your Church Buildings Work for You – Seminars for congregations – Saturday 25th November in Stirling

Further details regarding any of the correspondence are available from the Clerk.
Presbytery Report:  The Presbytery Elder reported on the Mission Meeting which
had taken place on Saturday 07th October 2017 at the Bikers Hub, Block 10 Unit 2, Glencairn Industrial Estate Kilmarnock.  He commented that he had found it be a very interesting and uplifting morning.  This is a Christian organisation with many of their members attending evangelical churches. There was a barbecue providing an opportunity to chat. The bikers are a very powerful witness.
Fiscal Reports: (a) Finance: – The Treasurer spoke to the statement as at the end of September 2017.  The Statement is currently showing a healthy balance but Kirk Session was reminded that we are aiming for neither a surplus nor a deficit at the year-end.  The £3000 payment has been passed to Basement Youth Café and will show in the October statement.
(b) Property: The Joint Property Convener reported that the work on the tower is complete and that funds will be required for painting the back staircase and replacing the doors in the gents toilets downstairs. It is planned that a visit of the Property and Glebes Committee of Presbytery will carry out an inspection of the manse soon.
(d)  Church Roll:  Noted
Fire Safety Policy Document:  A Fire Safety sub-committee was put in place in response to changes in guidance from the General Trustees and a visit of the Fire 
Officer.  The Safety Consultant from the Church of Scotland had also met with the sub-committee and had a made a number of useful suggestions.
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Fire Safety Policy Document (cont’d)  This is a work in progress document and it is important that everyone familiarises themselves with this document and also the Fire Safety Folder which can be found at the entrance to the Sanctuary and also on the shelf in front of the Office. If you see something, which needs to be addressed, please refer the matter to a member of the Fire Safety Committee. The members are:  Rev Kim Watt, Mr Jeff Davies, Mrs Janet Grant, Mrs Heather Lohoar, Mr David Samson and Mrs Fionna McLaughlan.

Mr A Hamilton made a number of observations concerning the document and passed his written comments to Mr Davies.
Pastoral Care Group:  No report.
Fellowship Report: No report.
Safeguarding:  No report.
Children and Youth: No report.
Vacancy:  The sub group who had gathered the information for the Parish Profile and Mrs E Hamilton were thanked for all the work they had undertaken.  Copies were available for all elders.  Now that the Parish Profile is available it was agreed that the Vacancy is put on the Church of Scotland Vacancy List.  It was further agreed that this would be actioned after 22nd October.

The Electoral Register was reviewed with additions and removals.  The Register now stands at 469.  The meeting was informed that two independent enumerators would be present on Sunday 15th October at 12.30pm when a meeting of the congregation will take place to elect the Vacancy Nominating Committee and that the first meeting of the Nominating Committee would take place on 22nd October 2017 when Rev D Cameron
of the Advisory Committee will also be present.  Handbooks would be prepared for the members of the Nominating Committee who also need to be familiar with the Presbytery Plan available on the Presbytery website. Arrangements will be put in place for the Nominating Committee to visit the manse.

The Interim Moderator reminded Kirk Session of the procedure in connection with the election.  The person must be willing to stand for election, be nominated and seconded.

We are seeking 13 individuals to service on the Nominating Committee and if there are more nominations then a vote will take place with each member on the Electoral Register having 13 votes.  The 13 individuals with the most votes will serve with the other names placed on a list which can be used to infill should anyone need to withdraw at any time during the process.

Communion:  The Seating/Serving Plan had been issued.

Christmas Arrangements: The Christmas calendar will be discussed with the Locum when he returns from holiday.  It is planned to distribute a Christmas card throughout the parish and the Scouts have offered assistance once again in this regard.  Volunteers are needed to help slice the cards up following printing.

Blythswood Shoebox Appeal:  This has been intimated in the Order of Service for the past weeks.  Shoeboxes should be returned on Sunday 29th October.  Mr Fraser Hutchison is the Co-ordinator for this area.  
A O C B:   a)  Nominations Convener gave an update on recent appointments.
Mr Michael Steven – Hall Letting Committee
Mrs Dorothy Smith – Employee Management

Mrs Liz Lacy – Overseas Representative

Tracy Neilson – Worship Group

Christmas presents – Angela Murray

Beadles will take on responsibility for Liturgical Colours 
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b)  Guild/Fairtrade;  The Convener of the Guild spoke briefly concerning the Guild and informed the meeting that the Guild celebrates its 130th Anniversary this year and also regarding Fairtrade.

Date of Next Meeting:  Planning Group  01st November 2017




Kirk Session 08th November 2017

Close:  The meeting was closed with the saying of The Grace.


Moderator _________________________________________


Clerk _____________________________________________
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